Intercollegiate Athletics Committee
Minutes of the September 16, 2010 Meeting
The meeting was called to order by the Chair at 9 a.m.   In attendance were:

Andy McCollough, Chair 


Mike Katovich

Albert Matheny 



Jeremy Foley

Jessica Harland-Jacobs


 Joe Delfino

Keith Carodine 



Jaime McCloskey 

Lynda Tealer




 Jill Varnes, Faculty Athletics Representative
Dave Bloomquist, Secretary

The Chair opened the meeting by informing the group that Dave had volunteered to serve as Secretary.  

He then acknowledged the tremendous dedication and service that Albert had performed over the years as Chair. 
Prior to this meeting, Andy had met with the Provost, Jeremy, Jill and IAC Faculty members to get a sense of what exactly are our expectations and responsibilities. Some of our current charges are specific while others are somewhat open-ended.  For example, the “Make additional recommendations to the President on any other matters related to intercollegiate athletics” is too vague and hence open to interpretation.

Andy will have a subset of the IAC members get together with the Provost to better define our responsibilities. 

The make-up of the committee is primarily composed of faculty in addition to liaisons from the UAA, upper administration and students (athlete and former student body president).  Since the Athletic Association could not live without the University, yet the University could without the UAA, it is critical that the IAC work to make the two as synergistic as possible. It is a joint activity to the benefit of both.
Andy reiterated that the Provost has become more interested in this activity simply because things are running smoothly and he would like to keep it that way.

Andy then asked the liaison members for an update.

Jeremy began by explaining why and how the IAC came into being. During the 1980s UF had some significant issues. Hence when John Lombardi assumed the Presidency, he created the IAC so that there would be more faculty awareness, participation and oversight of the athletics program.  Jeremy said that the UAA is very satisfied with this involvement and if things need to be fixed, he wants to fix them before they can grow. 

He said while not perfect, the program is in very good shape. All of the coaches have bought into Jaime’s updates regarding compliance information. He remarked that the in-season sports are doing very well and graduation rates are clearly above the national average.  In addition, while it doesn’t make the papers, the President is very supportive and fully engaged. 

He was asked about upgrades to facilities. There is nothing currently in progress, but a “wish list” includes: upgrades to the football stadium’s concourses, the O’Connell Center, including the gymnastics practice area and an indoor tennis practice area.

Jaime remarked that outside auditors (e.g., SEC, NCAA Athletics Certification) all are very happy with the IAC’s involvement.   He noted that while Mike Slive(SEC Commissioner) has done a good job of changing the culture of the SEC, issues within the league remind us that all parties must remain vigilant at all times.  The SEC has decided to reintroduce their own audit, with UF’s occurring in October or November of this year. It might be beneficial to have the visitor(s) meet with the IAC, to discuss our current and future responsibilities.

He reiterated that at the beginning of every year, all coaches are updated on regulations. In addition, he meets with all student athletes (including seniors) looking for problematic issues and to address them.  He noted that if an issue arises, it is immediately reported to the SEC and NCAA.

Lynda told the group that in addition to the IAC, there are other faculty dominated committees on campus that interact with the UAA. Two examples are the Medical Advisory Committee that looks at policies involving injuries, drugs, etc. and the Title IX Committee, responsible for ensuring gender equity. Andy asked for the membership lists of the committees.  Lynda and Jaime said they would provide them.
She noted that shortly all athletic facilities will have wireless access for the S.A.s.  

Keith reported that several seminars on such topics as leadership, alcohol abuse, sexual consent, etc. were presented to various teams as well as to the Cheerleaders and Dazzlers. Facebook and Twitter modules are also included. 
The NCAS, National Consortium on Academics and Sports, facilitates these seminars in addition to an SEC initiative termed “Branding the Leader” which reminds S.A.s that they are also ambassadors, and that their actions reflect not only on them (i.e., their own “brand”) but the University’s brand as well. 

Keith’s office organizes the Recruiter Roundtable (in conjunction with the Career Showcase) program every semester. This allows S.A.s to interact with approximately 25 companies to discuss items such as internships, employment opportunities, or possible career goals. Attendance is approximately 100 students.  He was asked whether the Roundtable scoring rubric includes points for academic achievement.  Keith said it did and will send the rubric to Andy.

There was a fair amount of discussion about Facebook and its use. 

A member asked that S.A.s be strongly cautioned about not texting while driving. 

 He mentioned several upcoming programs will address this as well as DUI. 

Jill mentioned that they are trying once again to get the Legislature to ban employees from texting while driving, since this is enforceable.  
Jill continued with her report.  She reiterated that this is her last year as the F.A.R. and as such, it would be a good idea to create a job description for the position. Jeremy and the President have a draft that they are reviewing. Afterwards, the IAC will serve as the vetting group for the document and likely be involved in selecting candidates. She stated that her replacement effort will begin in January.   

The next SEC Faculty Reps meeting is in December. No agenda is available, but when it is she will share it the IAC. 

Andy then went over the various items that the IAC is responsible for. With regards to the IAC charges, he tasked Jill, Jaime and Jessica to serve as a subcommittee to review the list of responsibilities and if needed prepare an update for our review.
Another area involves academic oversight. In the past, the IAC hasn’t asked for salient information and hence has not seen it. He asked Joe, Mike and Keith to serve as a subcommittee to look at what type of regular, systematic data does the IAC need to discharge its duties.  He did mention that the Registrar is very careful about releasing student information.
He asked Dave and Keith to focus on OSL’s tutoring program. For example, who are the tutors, what are their qualifications, are there undergraduates involved, faculty that might have a conflict of interest, etc. He remarked that the IAC has shared responsibility in maintaining the program above reproach.  Jeremy agreed and remarked that the IAC also serves to protect the UAA, and if issues arise, to help fix them.   
As an aside, Andy thinks that UAA personnel should be seen more often by faculty (e.g., at Senate and Deans meetings).  The UAA is an incredibly dedicated and competent group, and he feels that the faculty would become more comfortable with the UAA, if for example, Jaime presented an update of the NCAA certification process at a Deans meeting. 

There was a brief discussion on coaches’ salaries, but Andy remarked that this same conversation occurs between say Business and English professors’ salaries. To some extent, it is market driven. 

He feels the IAC will have to look at the Predictive Index – especially with + and – grades and the verbal portion of the SAT now in place.  Andy will talk to Mark Rush (the originator of the index) about the robustness of it.  Albert remarked that UF now have a year of data and Zina and Mark have planned to revisit the Index to see if it needs reformulating.   

The last item involved admissions. Dave will locate and send the current flowchart to the Chair. Andy will invite the Registrar to a future meeting. The issue is how to maintain student confidentiality.  Andy will talk with Barbara Wingo to see exactly what can be disseminated. 


Jaime added that the next NCAA Athletic Certification is rapidly approaching and that the minutes from our meetings will be reviewed closely by them. 

With no further business the meeting was adjorned at 10:05 am.
Respectfully submitted, David Bloomquist, IAC Secretary
